
cars reached 274,500 in 1989 and that of trucks 167,409. The
largest car manufacturers are Volkswagen (28%), Nissan (25%),
Chrysler (21%), Ford (17%) and General Motors (8%). These
companies also manufacture trucks, in addition to Dina, Famsa,
and Kenmex.

Teléfonos de México (TELMEX) is Mexico's sole telephone
company. It was recently privatized and the voting shares are
held by Grupo Carso, a Mexican company, Southwestern Bell and
Northern Telecom. Another 14% of total capital was placed in
open stock houses. The state still holds 8.4% of shares. Sales
of TELMEX in 1990 amounted to $4 billion with investments of
$1.4 billion. TELMEX presently has 5.2 million lines and it
plans to install another 2.3 million by 1993. During 1990 it
processed 951 million local long distance calls and 160
million international long distance calls.

Private schools and universities are also stressing the need
for modern laboratories for experimentation and research in
order to train students who will be prepared to face the
technological and scientific challenges of the future. At the
same time, many of the local universities have research
departments and a large staff of highly qualified personnel,
including sthe Instituto Tecnol6gico de Monterrey, the
Universidad Iberoamericana and the Universidad Anáhuac.


